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2018 - NOTICE TO SHIPPING #25 
 
MAISONNEUVE REGION 
MONTREAL / LAKE ONTARIO SECTION 

 
Port of Valleyfield 
 
The St. Lawrence Seaway Management Corporation has been advised by the Port of Valleyfield 
and by the Great Lakes Pilotage Authority (GLPA) that the water depth at certain areas of the 
Port may not support the Seaway maximum permissible draft.  We therefore strongly 
recommend to all Mariners to consult with the Port of Valleyfield Harbour Master in order to 
confirm the water level and available depth at the Port.  
 
Refer to the Notice to Mariners issued by the Port of Valleyfield:  
https://www.portvalleyfield.com/sites/default/files/documents/PortOfValleyfield-
NoticeToMariners.pdf  

 
A vessel requiring pilotage services should also consult with the GLPA to determine the 
acceptable draught that the GLPA would support given the vessel's specific transit details and 
the existing water levels.    
 
Mariners should proceed with caution when departing the main shipping channel in the direction 
of the waters of the Port of Valleyfield.  

 
 

Maisonneuve Region 
October 23, 2018 

 
 

https://www.portvalleyfield.com/sites/default/files/documents/PortOfValleyfield-NoticeToMariners.pdf
https://www.portvalleyfield.com/sites/default/files/documents/PortOfValleyfield-NoticeToMariners.pdf

